
    Town of Alto 
Regular Meeting 

September 19, 2017 

Minutes 

(Work Session 6:30pm) 

 

 

Those in attendance: 

 

Audrey Turner, Mayor 

Carolyn Cabe, Mayor Pro-tem 

Mike Ivie, Council Post 3 

PJ Huggins, Council Post 5 

Joe Davidson, Building Inspector 

Robin Krockum, Police Consult 

Penny Rogers, Town Clerk 

Those absent: Eddie Palmer, Lisa Turner 

 

 

     The Alto Town Council held the regular council meeting on September 19, 2017  

following the work session in which current projects were discussed.   The meeting  

was called to order by Mayor Audrey Turner.  The invocation was delivered by Joe 

Davidson. 

 

     Councilwoman PJ Huggins  made a motion to approve the agenda.  Pro-tem 

Carolyn Cabe  seconded the motion.                                                 Approved by all.                                                                                                                                                                                     

                                                                                                              

     The minutes of the August 8, 2017  meeting were presented for approval.  

Councilman Mike Ivie made a motion to accept the minutes.  Pro-tem Carolyn Cabe  

seconded the motion.                                                                          Approved by all. 

 

New Business:   

     Robin Krockum presented the first reading of the 2018 Special Election 

Ordinance. Election will be on May 22, 2018 at the Mud Creek Precinct at BC 

Grant Baptist Church to fill Post 2, due to resignation of John Closs. Term will be 

for one year, seven months and approximately three days beginning about May 29, 

2018 through December 31, 2019. Qualifying fee is $35.00. Qualifying will be 

Monday, March 5, 2018 through Friday, March 9, 2018 at Habersham Elections 

Office. Times will be 8:30 to 4:30 except one hour lunch from 1:00 to 2:00; 

Qualifying will end on Friday, March 9, 2018 at 12:00pm. Ordinance will be 

adopted at next meeting. 

   

Old Business:     None 

 

Recommendation from Officers, Departments and Attorneys: 

     Robin Krockum explained the monthly police totals with the new community 



contacts requiring each officer to stop and talk with residents. 
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     Officials discussed a possible Christmas event; Councilman Mike Ivie will 

contact local churches for participation and ideas; possibly tree lighting, 

refreshments and caroling for community. 

     Officials discussed the clean up from the storm and what still remains to be done. 

 

Public Comments:  None 

 

     Pro-tem Carolyn Cabe made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Councilwoman 

PJ Huggins seconded the motion.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 pm.                                                                                                                                                 

                                                                                                              Approved by all. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted by: 

 

 

Penny Rogers 

Town Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 


